
Minutes

Nebraska Child Abuse Prevention Fund Board 
Friday, January 29, 2016
11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
Nebraska Children and Families Foundation 
Lincoln, Nebraska

Board Members Present: Denise Pecha, Todd Bartee, Shelly McQuillan, Mary Fran Flood, Lisa Knoche, Brandon Verzal, Emily Kluver (for Doug Weinberg) and Paula Eurek (for Courtney Phillips)
Excused: Mary Beth Hanus
Guest: Lisa Jurens, DHHS contract monitor from Hastings office
Support Staff Present: Betty Medinger, Kathy Stokes
New Board member Shelly McQuillan introduced herself as a medical social worker at the Ogallala Community Hospital.
1. Call to Order and Minutes.   
Brandon called the meeting to order at 11:03 a.m.  Board members reviewed the minutes of the last meeting.  
Motion to approve: Denise 
Motion Seconded: Mary Fran
The motion was approved unanimously

[bookmark: _GoBack]2. Budget Report: Emily walked through the updated budget graph.  All funds are obligated for the current year; 3 sub-awards are still not executed (April event, bus boards, and Protective Factor training). Kathy summarized pending work with the Center for the Study of Social Policy and YouthThrive that will inform the training.  Emily noted some delays in executing the community sub-awards, though the timeline was much better this year than in past.  Fiscal reports for the sub-awards that have been executed have been submitted for the first two quarters of this year; the first six-month progress reports are due January 31. 
3. Communications & Marketing and Program Updates: 
Prevention Store.  Kathy distributed a document showing the products in the Prevention Store. Kelly Medwick and Kathy led a webinar for prevention councils on January 13, and several follow up calls were made to reach all councils.  Discussion included additional resources for the 2016 campaign, like the radio ads, guidelines for pinwheel displays, and ideas from communities.  Councils are planning to use the products in venues ranging from home visitation to public events.  One new partnership with Pump and Pantry was noted.   There is one new council in York this year and the council in Custer County will be inactive, so the total number of councils is still sixteen and their reach is about 2/3 of the counties in the state.  Lisa said that she and her counterparts across the state get questions about the products.  Kathy will email the updated prevention council contact list to Emily and post on the website.  Board members expressed interest in reaching more counties.  Discussion followed on efforts to involve more hospitals, local health departments, and behavioral health regions in prevention communications.

Community Cafés.  Two series of Cafés in Omaha with Hispanic families began recently. 
Programs. Copies of the contracts for the current year were distributed. 

4. PCIT Study Update: Mary Fran provided a brief summary of PCIT and questions to explore with implementation.  As PCIT is designed for kids with behavior disorders, it reaches those at risk for abuse.  Participation and results have been good, but the Board would like to know more about its impact in the four communities being supported.  The board has contracted with the University of Nebraska Medical Center, Munroe Meyer Institute.   Members of the workgroup participated in a conference call on Dec. 15 to inform the focus from the contract.  Questions to explore include: what are characteristics of families that drop out; is there a break point between the two main parts of this therapy (parent directed and child directed) and, if so, what are the reasons (parent satisfaction, difficulty of the parent directed sessions, therapist skills, etc.); what is effect of how recruiting is done, if any; what are the differences between organizational support for therapists; and what is the role of Medicaid reimbursement.  Paula asked if mobility is a factor. 
5. Request to Legislature Update: Brandon reported that this is on the calendar for Feb. 8.  Senator Bolz will shepherd the request through the Allocations Committee as part of DHHS budget.  Brandon and Mary Fran will represent the Board and Nebraska Children will provide talking points and budget information.  The amount of the request is still in a wide range, up to $400,000.   When more information is available, a summary will be emailed to board members.  Todd volunteered to lead strategic planning for the coming year(s).  
6. Allocations for 2016-2017:  Betty directed board members to a series of documents with information to help inform allocations for 2016-2017.  The first document included an ‘airplane level’ view of current planning initiatives in Nebraska. The second document included information on Alternative Response (AR) and Community Response (CR), which overlaps with NCAPF investments.  Emily provided a brief description of these initiatives which began in a few pilot sites about a year ago, and which will be statewide over next few years.  AR and CR are a new and more prevention oriented way of working w families. The third document outlined multiple funding sources for communities across the state including, but not limited to, current Child Well Being and NCAPF investments.  The next two documents summarized the current year allocations of the NCAPF Board (Early Childhood Social Emotional Development, 3-5-7, child abuse prevention councils, and Community Cafés) and showed their locations on the map.  An updated version of the NCAPF grant tracking graph was reviewed next; this includes information on grant amounts and children and families served per community from the last 5-year cycle. The next documents reviewed were a one-page summary of the board’s charge by state statute and the Child Well Being Data Book and graph of needs by key indicators in each county.  Finally, a draft of potential allocations for 2016-2017 was reviewed.  Along with standing allocations, the document included items that had been recommended in previous meetings and by allocations workgroups. 
Discussion followed.  2016-2017 will be a new cycle following the end of the current 5-year grants.  Brandon noted that it wouldn’t be prudent to begin a brand new strategy in the coming year and 
Mary Fran agreed.   Members were interested in counties where the board isn’t currently invested and also how to cultivate readiness in additional communities. 
Brandon suggested discussion of potential allocations by individual line items on the draft document. 
Early Childhood Social Emotional Development-PIWI and PCIT.  Board members agreed to allow current Early Childhood Social Emotional Development grantees to continue PCIT and PIWI for another year, with the option to apply for either PCIT or PIWI or both. 
	Budget allowances for continuation of PIWI only should be $5,000.
Budget allowances for continuation of PCIT only should be $10,000
Budget allowances for continuation of both PIWI and PCIT should be $12,500. 

Continuation applicants for PCIT must agree to provide additional training to some of the current therapists. 
Although Medicaid reimbursement supports sustainability, Denise said there are ongoing costs due to the difference between Medicaid reimbursement and other costs, organizational support costs, supplies, overall case management, etc.  
Board members agreed to support new communities in the amount of up to $22,500 each, based on the quality of the application.
The board would like to see separate expenses for PIWI and PCIT in the applications.   
Community Cafés.  Board members agreed to allocate up to $8,000 for each Community Café site. 
Prevention Store/Prevention Councils.  Board members agreed to allocate $4,000 more to the Prevention Store for products for two new prevention councils ($2,000 each), for a total of up to $36,000 plus the cost of prevention store administration costs of up to $6,500.   
Discussion on eligibility for the Early Childhood Social Emotional Development grants followed.  Betty referenced the graph with information on community capacity through existing coalitions or collaborations and other information.   Kathy referenced the Board’s reasons for providing funding to coalitions instead of individual programs or organizations and Paula reminded everyone that the criteria needed to be explicit.  
Brandon summarized the allocations discussion. 
Motion to allocate $128,000 for community program grants as detailed in the discussion, $42,500 for the Prevention Store and prevention councils, $25,000 for public awareness, $4,500 for a public awareness and education event, and $50,000 to Nebraska Children ($250,000 total): Mary Fran Flood
Motion seconded: Lisa  
The motion was approved unanimously.

General Discussion on future allocations
Board members asked about support for Nebraska Native American tribes.  Emily said that meetings could be set with Sherry Haber at DHHS, and that the developing System of Care work might address the needs of the tribes too.

The board agreed to keep its current policy of five-year investments for new or expansion communities in the new RFA, based on performance.  This policy will not apply to the continuation grant applications.   
More discussion was held on eligible recipients for the RFA, especially new communities.  These would include Hall, the Panhandle, Saline, and several others.  Current Early Childhood Social Emotional Development grantees can submit applications to expand their service areas (to additional counties) in an expansion application, which will be separate from continuation applications.  
Applicants will need to describe their community coalition or collaboration in the application.  Eligibility criteria will include working as an existing Child Well Being community, work on Collective Impact, work as a Rooted in Relationships site, etc.
Todd asked about counties where nothing is on the map.  Lisa asked about Head Start and Early Learning Communities.
Allocations for radio and media could be reduced by about $5,000 and added to the allocation for prevention councils or other priorities if needed. 
Planning Workgroup.  Todd volunteered to lead a workgroup to develop a plan for the coming years.  Development of the plan would explore support for collaborations and development of collaborations and a menu of program strategies.  This will be on the July meeting agenda. Workgroup members include Lisa, Denise, Shelly, Betty and Kathy.  

7. General Updates 
Nebraska Center for Research on Children, Youth, Families and Schools (CYFS) Summit.  Lisa announced that this Summit will be held at the Cornhusker on April 7and is co-sponsored by Buffet and First Five.  (She will send a notice to Kathy to send to board).  Also, CYFS was recently selected as one of five national research teams for early learning systems to understand trajectories of development from preschool through grade 3.  The research will inform what kind of policies in schools and communities help support.  The discrete elements are known but this effort looks at putting it all together for best results.  The five year project will begin this June.

8. Timeline
Betty noted that the timeline that had previously been shared at each meeting had become more of an internal working document (due dates) for Nebraska Children and DHHS, so it may have outgrown its use as a standing item on the Board agenda.  

9. Next meetings:  Friday, April 22, 11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  
July meeting 29th 1-4.   
Nov. 4 meeting is tentative.
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